# **Fowlmere Primary Newsletter**

### 10th October 2025

#### Week 6

This has been a busy few weeks at Fowlmere, the children have been working hard. You may have seen a group of children from Owl Class, out on their bikes last week, as they learnt more about road safety and completed their Bikeability sessions.

We have a few additional dates in the diary, please see below:

#### **Big Biology Day**

The **Big Biology Day** is **tomorrow**! If you are free - maybe you can visit? It is at Hills Road Sixth Form College from 10am - 4pm. It will be a fun-packed day with lots of different science activities for the children to explore. They will also have the opportunity to talk to scientists and other experts of biology. During the day, there will be some birds of prey that the children can meet. It all sounds very exciting - so if you are free - pop along!

#### Harvest Festival Assembly - Monday 20th October

On Monday 20th October, Reverend David will be leading us in our Harvest Assembly. We also look forward to inviting Honey Bear and the ladies from Home Start. Please can children bring in: harvest goods; tins, packets of rice and pasta which we can display during the assembly and then the food will be shared via Home Start.

#### Open Morning - Reception children 2026 - 4th November 2025

On Tuesday 4th November, we would like to invite parents who have children due to start school in September 2026 to Fowlmere Primary School. This is an opportunity for parents to visit the school, meet the class teacher and learn more about the Early Years Curriculum; there will also be an opportunity to view the school. If you are interested in attending, please inform the school office. If you know someone who has a child due to start school in September 2026, please do let them know of Fowlmere's Open Day - thank you.

#### **Parent Consultation Evenings**

Parent Consultation Evenings have been arranged for the **10th and 11th of November**. These evenings are an opportunity for you to make an appointment and chat to your child's Class Teacher to see how your child/ren have settled into their new class and the progress they are making. More details to follow in the near future.

#### **Blue Door**

Please can we ask that parents do not enter the school via the blue door. This door is for children in Owl Class and Goldfinch Class to enter and leave the school building. If you would like to speak to your child/ren's Class teacher - please catch them at the end of the day, on the school playground when they will be more than happy to chat. If it is something that requires a longer conversation, please make an appointment via the school office - thank you.

#### **Spare Jogging bottoms**

Do you have any spare jogging bottoms which would fit children in Starling Class?

If so - please donate, as the children will be able to make use of them during their outdoor PE lessons - thank you.

Have a lovely weekend Janet Muir

Fowlmere Primary School, The Butts, Fowlmere, Royston, Herts, SG87SL

Tel: 01763 208203 Email: office@fowlmere.cambs.sch.uk Web: www.fowlmere.cambs.sch.uk Executive Head teacher: Mrs J. Muir

#### **DATES:**

11/10/25

Big Biology Day at Hills Road

#### 20/10/25

Harvest Festival Assembly - led by Rev David

### 20/10/25

**Individual Photos** 

#### 04/11/25

Open Morning for parents of Reception children due to start school in September 2026

#### 10/11/25 and 11/11/25

Parental Consultation Evenings

#### 09/12/25

Vision Screening - Reception

**More Dates to Follow** 

27th - 31st October HALF TERM

**19th December** Last day of term

## Fowlmere Primary School Values:

Care

Ambition
Determination
Confidence
Teamwork

#### **Chat time**

This week, in assembly, we have been discussing the new behaviour folders which all classes now have in their rooms. We have also been talking about the positive behaviour we expect from Fowlmere children.